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Purpose 
 

To present an update of progress made by officers on recommendations made in 
previous internal audit reports. 
 
Recommendation 
 

The Committee is requested to:  
a) note the progress made to date on previous internal audit recommendations, as 

summarised in the paper; 
b) note the current status of balanced scorecard measures for governance and risk 

management, as at June 2007. 
 
Executive Summary 
 

This paper presents a summary of Deloitte’s recommendations for improvements to the 
Authority’s internal control systems, together with comment on progress made to date by 
officers.   
 
A full follow-up review of each area will be undertaken by Deloitte as part of each year’s 
audit activity.  The update provided here is intended to complement rather than replace 
Deloitte’s process, giving members an ongoing update on progress and hence avoiding 
lengthy periods elapsing between initial and follow up information.   
 
The Annex to this paper sets out progress on internal audit recommendations made since 
March 2005.  Recommendations where actions are completed and were subject to internal 
audit follow-up review in August 2006 have now been removed from the schedule. 
 
The schedule of recommendations set out in Annex 1 now also includes a set of 
recommendations arising from an internal Best Value review of planning processes 
undertaken by the Head of Corporate Services.  This review was initiated following an 
external request for an account of the Authority’s handling of a particular planning 
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application.  In responding to this request, the opportunity was taken to undertake a 
broader Best Value review of planning processes. 
 
The paper also sets out a summary of the balanced scorecard measures for governance and 
risk management, as at June 2007.  There are no movements in status or risk attached to 
these aspects of the Authority’s operations from those reported to Committee in March. 
 

 


